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Meeting Minutes
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Fall 2014 CGE Members
Marjorie Allison		Dept. of English & Journalism			(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Panakkattu Babu		Dept. of Physics			(Math/Natural Science)
Rumen Dimitrov	Dept. of Mathematics			(Math/Natural Science)
Magdelyn Helwig 	Dept. of English & Journalism			(Communication Skills)
John Miller	Dept. of Communication			(Communication Skills)
Russ Morgan	College of Arts & Sciences 	(Ex-officio, Dean's Council Representative)
Nancy Parsons	Office of the Provost 		(Ex-officio, Provost's Representative)
Darcy Plymire	Dept. of Kinesiology			(Human Well Being)
Diane Sandage 	Dept. of Sociology & Anthropology		(Social Science)
Joanne Sellen		Dept. of Educational & Interdisciplinary Studies 	(At-Large)
Keva Steadman		Dept. of Economics & Decision Sciences		(Social Science)
Oswald Warner		Dept. of Sociology & Anthropology		(Multicultural)
			Student Government Association		(                        )
Jeannie Woods 		Dept. of Theatre & Dance			(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Michelle Yager	Advising Center 			(Ex-officio, COAA Representative)

ELECTED MEMBERS PRESENT:  Diane Sandage (CGE Chair, Soc & Anthro), Marjorie Allison (Eng & Jour, in QC), Panakkattu Babu (Physics), Rumen Dimitrov (Math), Magdelyn Helwig (CGE Vice-chair, Eng & Jour), Darcy Plymire (Kinesiology), Joanne Sellen (CGE Secretary, EIS, in QC), Keva Steadman (Economics and Decision Science, in QC), Oswald Warner (Soc & Anthro), Jeannie Woods (Theatre & Dance)
 
Elected Members Excused:  Yin-Chi Liao (Management & Marketing), John Miller (Communication)

Ex-Officio members present: Russ Morgan (CAS), Nancy Parsons (Office of the Provost), Michelle Yager (COAA)

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS EXCUSED/ABSENT: N/A

GUESTS PRESENT: Dr. Mandeep Singh (Faculty Senate Chair), Dr. Gary Schmidt

CGE Chair Diane Sandage called the meeting to order at 3:35 PM in Horrabin 1 on the Macomb campus and with a connection to room 205 on the Quad Cities Campus. 

MINUTES, INTRODUCTIONS, AND REPORTS

WELCOME TO GUESTS: Dr. Mandeep Singh (Faculty Senate Chair), Dr. Gary Schmidt

Dr. Singh addressed the council on behalf of Faculty Senate, first thanking the members of the council for their hard work on this critical committee. Dr. Singh emphasized that if there is anything that Faculty Senate can do to help us, we should email him. Along those lines, Dr. Singh also emphasized that we should maintain open communication with Faculty Senate.

Before leaving, Dr. Singh asked if there were any questions from the council. Rumen Dimitrov wondered about raising the issue of reviewing General Education categories, and it was agreed by the council that it would be premature to begin such a discussion with Faculty Senate. 

Minutes from the last meeting on May 1, 2014 were approved with minor corrections.

Additions to the Agenda:  Rumen Dimitrov moved to add discussion of General Education categories to the agenda. There was no second. It was decided that the discussion should be placed on a future CGE agenda (October 9). Dr. Morgan noted that there is a problem with how the CS 114 and 214 courses will count in their category (as math or science). Chair Sandage will open communications with the Registrar.

Announcements: CGE Chair Diane Sandage reminded members of the council to attend the 12th annual John Hallwas Liberal Arts Lecture to be given at 7 pm by Dr. James Rabchuk.

REPORTS:
a. Office of the Provost – Dr. Parsons reminded the council that Spring/Summer General Education assessment data are due by Friday, October 3. Council members should remind assessment committees in their departments that each course should have only 1 data line (i.e., all sections should be collapsed). At the request of Jeannie Woods, and for the benefit of our new committee members, Dr. Parsons also provided a brief description of the assessment process.
b. CAS – Dr. Morgan reported that the CAS committee charged with reviewing the CAS extended General Education requirements will continue its work this year and is currently waiting on new member appointments by CAS Faculty Council. Marjorie Allison asked how new members were being selected, and Dr. Morgan clarified that Faculty Council representatives should be recruiting interested candidates. Rumen Dimitrov asked whether there are published minutes from this committee, and Dr. Morgan indicated that there is an end-of-year report available.
c. University Advising – Michelle Yager distributed the new General Education booklet. She also reported the following: Residential Life, along with Academic Services, has opened an Academic Support Center on the first floor of Tanner Hall to serve freshmen in the North Quad halls. Serving students Sunday - Thursday, are tutors from the Math Department, Writing Center, and UAASC (providing support in the natural and social science areas). On Mondays-Wednesdays, there will be academic advisors available to answer general advising questions.
d. Faculty Senate/Articulation Requests – One Humanities articulation was approved by Marjorie Allison. Chair Sandage reviewed the articulation process for the benefit of new council members.

OLD BUSINESS
a. Assessment Subcommittee Formation—As discussed at previous meetings, this committee is being formed at the request of Dr. Parsons with the purpose of more closely reviewing General Education assessment, in particular step 4. Keva Steadman, Oswald Warner, Darcy Plymire, and Rumen Dimitrov agreed to serve on this subcommittee. Chair Sandage will email this group, along with Dr. Parsons and Dr. Baker-Sperry, to get the meeting process started.
b. FL 101 Assessment Plan—FL 101 was approved as a General Education course on March 21, 2013, prior to the requirement that all requests for General Education designation be accompanied by an assessment plan. Therefore, Goals 2 and 3 had already been assigned by the council, and the issue before the council was only whether the proposed assessment plan for those two goals was acceptable. Both Rumen Dimitrov and Oswald Warner asked questions about wording and consistency, while PK Babu asked whether this kind of rubric was typical for a humanities course. Marjorie Allison moved to approve the assessment plan; Darcy Plymire seconded. Motion was approved unanimously.  
 
NEW BUSINESS
a. Volunteer/Nomination for Secretary for Fall 2014—Joanne Sellen, who was voted in as Secretary at our final Spring meeting, will be in the QC during Fall meetings, making it difficult for her to fulfill the role of Secretary. Chair Sandage asked for volunteers to take over the duties of Secretary for Fall 2014. Since no volunteers were forthcoming, Magdelyn Helwig agreed to continue in the role of substitute secretary.
b. Volunteer/Nomination for CGE Representative on the Student Learning Assessment Committee—Dr. Parsons explained that this is a university-wide committee with members from across campus. Chair Sandage volunteered to serve as the CGE representative. 

GOOD OF THE ORDER: N/A

Motion:  PK Babu moved to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 4:41 pm.

CGE will next convene at 3:30 PM on Thursday, September 25th in Horrabin 1.

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Magdelyn Helwig (CGE Vice-Chair and acting Secretary)



